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On April 10, 2024, the Office of Administrative Law (OAL) approved non-substantive changes 
without regulatory effect which update the California Gambling Control Commission’s 
(Commission) regulations. This package was filed with the Secretary of State and became 
effective on the same day. 
 
This package makes the following changes pertaining to Remote Caller Bingo: 
 
California Code of Regulations Title 4, Division 18, Chapter 8, Sections 12500, 12501, 12503, 
12504, 12505, APPENDIX C, and Sections 12508, 12510, 12511, and 12514 are repealed. 
 
Text of Changes without Regulatory Effect 
A copy of the recently approved non-substantive changes is attached. That document is also 
available on the Commission’s Web site under “Regulations/Recently Approved Regulations” at 
http://www.cgcc.ca.gov/?pageID=Recently_Approved_Regs&pageName=Laws%20and%20Reg
s.  
 
Questions, Concerns, Suggestions 
For any questions, concerns, or suggestions regarding the adoption of these non-substantive 
changes, please contact the Commission’s Legislative and Regulatory Affairs Division, at 
lawsandregs@cgcc.ca.gov.  
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